Binham minutes continuation 2014/03

7)

8)

9)

10)

11)

To discuss any planning matters to hand

Determinations:

Permission to erect single-storey side extension at Kirby Cottage, Langham Road
Permission to convert two-storey barn to residential use and erect three bay cartshed
garage at Old Barn Farm.

4 Field Dalling Road — lawful development certificate granted for work previously
undertaken.

New Application — Erection of 1* floor rear extension at 39 Warham Rd — resolved no
comment.

To discuss speeding in Hindringham Road including Speedwatch and SAM2

Since the last meeting DF had placed a notice in Local Lynx to see if there would be any
interest in starting a local Speedwatch scheme. This was expected to be published in the
next few days. KL had spoken to highways who had agreed to paint “slow” on the road
when the weather is warmer. However, they were not able to provide any other signage.
Norfolk County Council is currently operating a scheme to fund 50% of the cost of SAM2
units. These flash up the speed of vehicles that are travelling too fast with the words
“slow down”. The approximate cost is £3000 (which we could not afford) but we could
manage £1500 if we qualify for the grant. The closing date is the end of January. It was
resolved that we try to obtain a grant-aided unit.

Financial Report and Accounts for Settlement
A copy of the latest bank reconciliation had been circulated with agendas. The following
were agreed for payment:

Clifford Hudson trimming around grave stones 45.00
Keith Leesmith 3" quarter salary & expenses 444.20
HMRC PAYE on above 107.00

Minor Items

DF wanted to record thanks for those that had arranged the Christmas carol evening
particularly Liz Brown and the new landlady of The Chequers. The evening had been a
great success. The Christmas tree on the green was also well received and thanks were
due to Peter Wordingham and Alan Brown for erecting it and also to Mrs Sullivan who
supplied the electricity for the lights.

Although a compromise, DF believed that the green now looked better after the work on
the trees and replacements for those removed are about to be made on the Memorial
Hall field; an oak and an acer. This work has all been accomplished without cost to the
Parish thanks to donations and willing helpers.

To confirm the date of the Next Meeting
Confirmed as Monday 17 March 2014 at 1930.

The meeting closed at 2100




